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MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE PLAN COMMISSION

OF THE CITY OF JOLIET

The meeting of the Plan Commission of the City of Joliet was called to order by the Chairman, Martin Pasteris, in the Council Chambers of the Municipal Building, 150 W. Jefferson Street, Joliet, Illinois, on October 19, 2006 at 4:00 p.m. with the following members present:

ARTHUR GALLI

WILLIAM GRASTY

JOHN KELLA

THOMAS MULVEY

JOSEPH STRONG

DON WALDEN

MARTIN PASTERIS

The following members were absent:

STEVE CAMMACK

SHARON THOMAS
Thereupon the following matters were discussed:

OLD BUSINESS:

A-61-06:  ANNEXATION OF 95.5 ACRES LOCATED SOUTH OF CATON FARM ROAD, WEST OF GAYLORD, CLASSIFICATION TO R-1B (SINGLE-FAMILY RESIDENTIAL) ZONING AND APPROVAL OF AN ANNEXATION AGREEMENT.

P-18-06:  PRELIMINARY PLAT OF STERLING MANOR SUBDIVISION.

FP-20-06:  FINAL PLAT OF STERLING MANOR SUBDIVISION UNIT 1.

Mr. Haller stated the petitions are being recommended to be tabled until the November 16, 2006 Plan Commission meeting.  

Mr. Kella moved that the Plan Commission table the Annexation of 95.5 acres located South of Caton Farm Road, West of Gaylord, Classification to R-1B (single-family residential) zoning and Approval of an Annexation Agreement, the Preliminary Plat of Sterling Manor Subdivision and the Final Plat of Sterling Manor Subdivision Unit 1 to the November 16, 2006 Plan Commission meeting.  Mr. Galli seconded the motion, which passed with seven aye votes.  Voting aye were:  Galli, Grasty, Kella, Mulvey, Strong, Walden and Pasteris. 
ZO-4-06:  AMENDMENT TO THE ZONING ORDINANCE REGARDING LANDSCAPE AND SCREENING REGULATIONS—SECTION 47-15E.
Mr. Haller gave the planning staff report.
Mr. Torri, Planner, appeared on behalf of the petition.

No one appeared in opposition to the petition.

Mr. Strong moved that the Plan Commission recommend the City Council approve the Amendment to the Zoning Ordinance Regarding Landscape and Screening Regulations—Section 47-15E.  Mr. Kella seconded the motion, which passed with seven aye votes.  Voting aye were:  Walden, Galli, Grasty, Kella, Mulvey, Strong and Pasteris.
NEW BUSINESS:

A-68-06:  ANNEXATION OF 1506 RICKEY, CLASSIFICATION TO R-2 (SINGLE-FAMILY RESIDENTIAL) ZONING AND APPROVAL OF AN ANNEXATION AGREEMENT.
P-30-06:  PRELIMINARY PLAT OF TALLGRASS POINT SUBDIVISION.

Mr. Haller gave the planning staff report.
Mr. Mark Berardelli, Spencer Development LLC, appeared on behalf of the petition.  
Ms. Ora McElrath, 2100 Home Street, appeared before the Plan Commission.  Ms. McElrath wanted to make sure that only one house was being annexed into the city.  Mr. Haller responded that they are going to annex additional properties in addition to what has already been annexed.  On all of the property that is going to be annexed into the City of Joliet, there is only one house on that property now. 
Mr. Kella moved that the Plan Commission recommend the City Council approve the Annexation of 1506 Rickey, Classification to R-2 (single-family residential) zoning and Approval of an Annexation Agreement and the Preliminary Plat of Tallgrass Point Subdivision, subject to revisions being requested by Public Works and Utilities.  Mr. Walden seconded the motion, which passed with seven aye votes.  Voting aye were:  Grasty, Kella, Mulvey, Strong, Walden, Galli and Pasteris.   
V-14-06:  VACATION OF A PORTION OF THE N/S ALLEY EAST OF 1020 ONEIDA STREET.

Mr. Haller gave the planning staff report.

Mr. Nick Orlando appeared on behalf of the petition.  
Mr. Orlando said he believes, as well as the petitioner Sally Pasteris believes, that it is presently unsafe with the way the alley is with the children playing there.  Cars speed in and out of the alley and it is very dangerous.  Vehicles have been broken into on three different occasions. 

Mr. Haller read a letter to the Plan Commission that Mr. Orlando submitted.  The letter is on file with the Community Development office.

Mr. Orlando said he spoke with the driver from Waste Management and he was told in the event that the alley is vacated that he will be willing to back into the area to pick up the garbage if the neighbors do not want to take it out to the street.  
Mr. Orlando said the years the garbage truck pulling in off of Oneida has torn away the pavement on his driveway which is now constant upkeep for him if the alley remains as it is.

Ms. Sally Pasteris, owner of 1020 Oneida Street, appeared before the Plan Commission.  Ms. Pasteris said she has owned the home since 1979.  Her and her neighbor Mr. Boley had spoken years ago regarding vacating the alley, however, they chose to send their kids to private school and never had enough funds to do it.  Now Ms. Pasteris said she has the time and the funds to try to get the alley closed and make it safer.  Waste Management constantly has to drive over her driveway that used to have limestone that lined it.  Ms. Pasteris feels the garbage pickup will always be an issue.  Ms. Pasteris said she would like to have to alley vacated now for the safety and well being of everybody in the neighborhood.       
Mr. Paul Boley, 1016 Oneida Street, appeared before the Plan Commission.  Mr. Boley said he has resided at this address for 20 years and his property is adjacent to the alley.  Mr. Boley is self employed and his office window faces the alley.  He feels the alley should be vacated because of the amount of the traffic flow.  
Mr. Emmet Ashley, 1015 Oneida Street, appeared before the Plan Commission.  Mr. Ashley appeared on behalf of his mother Kathleen Ashley, owner of the property.  They have lived in the home since 1976 and their family has lived there since the 40’s or 50’s.  The alley has always been a problem.  Mr. Ashley stopped a child from setting the neighbors garage on fire with matches that he was playing with. 

Ms. Sally Pasteris, 1020 Oneida Street, appeared before the Plan Commission.  Ms. Pasteris said she does not have a problem with whatever easements that the utilities or the City needs to access to maintain things.  
Ms. Michelle Martorelli, 1103 Richmond Street, appeared before the Plan Commission.  Ms. Martorelli stated her opposition to the vacation of the alley.  She said one of the main reasons is because of the children in the neighborhood.  There are many cars that park on Oneida and Richmond.  With the vacation of the lot Ms. Martorelli said it would be very difficult to back out of her driveway and garage.  In regards to her garbage, she spoke to her garbage man but he said that they would have to drag their garbage to the front of Richmond Street.  

Ms. Martorelli said the neighbors that live to the east that are unable to be present today, said they often fight with the people across the street on Richmond Street about where people are parking and they can not get to their driveway.  Also her neighbors to the east have a wooden fence that is on their property line.  It is very difficult to maneuver there because the fence is in the way and it often gets hit and bumped.  

Mr. John Barden, Mrs. Pasteris’ Father, appeared before the Plan Commission.  Mr. Barden said that everyone on Richmond on both sides of the street have to take their garbage cans out to the curb as far as he knows.  Mr. Barden feels the alley should be vacated because it is not cared for and people use it as a short cut in their driving routes.  He also feels it is hazardous.  
Ms. Michelle Martorelli, 1103 Richmond Street, appeared before the Plan Commission.  Ms. Martorelli referred to the majority of the comments being made about the children causing problems in the alley.  If the children do not cause problems in that alley, they will some place else.  There is a problem house down the street on Richmond Street.  One of her coworkers that live on Oneida Street lives behind the problem house and their back yards butt up to each other.  He said that the kids are in his yard all of the time as well. 

Mr. Grasty, Plan Commission member, said he lives in the area and most of the blocks have alleys in them.  The children always play in the alley.  He said his curb is already torn up from the garbage trucks.  

Mr. Strong, Plan Commission member, said in reference to the people that live on Richmond, he can not believe that people are in objection to the request because then can not easily get out of their garages.  However, he is making a motion to deny the petition.  

Mr. Strong moved that the Plan Commission recommend the City Council deny the Vacation of a portion of the N/S alley East of 1020 Oneida Street.  Mr. Grasty seconded the motion, which passed with six aye votes.  Voting aye were:  Kella, Mulvey, Strong, Walden, Galli and Grasty.  Mr. Pasteris voted nay.               
A-69-06:  ANNEXATION OF 414 TIMBERLINE, CLASSIFICATION TO R-1 (SINGLE-FAMILY RESIDENTIAL) ZONING, AND APPROVAL OF AN ANNEXATION AGREEMENT.

Mr. Haller gave the planning staff report.

Ms. Filomena Egizio, 414 Timberline Drive, appeared on behalf of the petition.  
No one appeared in opposition to the petition.
Mr. Kella moved that the Plan Commission recommend the City Council approve the Annexation of 414 Timberline, Classification to R-1 (single-family residential) zoning and Approval of an Annexation Agreement, subject to conditions being requested by Public Works and Utilities.  Mr. Strong seconded the motion, which passed with seven aye votes.  Voting aye were:  Mulvey, Strong, Walden, Galli, Grasty, Kella and Pasteris.  
PUD-9-06:  FINAL PLANNED UNIT DEVELOPMENT OF OUR LADY OF ANGELS VILLAGE SUBDIVISION, PHASE 1.

Mr. Haller gave the planning staff report.
Sister M.J. Griffin, Treasurer for the Sisters of St. Francis, Sister Maria Pesavento, Administrator of Our Lady of Angels Retirement Home, and Steven Sussholz, SAS Architects and Planners, 630 Dundee Road, Northbrook, Illinois, appeared on behalf of the petition.  
No one appeared in opposition to the petition.

Mr. Walden moved that the Plan Commission recommend the City Council approve the Final Planned Unit Development of Our Lady of Angels Village Subdivision, Phase 1, subject to the revisions being requested by Public Works and Utilities.  Mr. Grasty seconded the motion, which passed with six aye votes.  Voting aye were:  Strong, Walden, Galli, Grasty, Mulvey and Pasteris.  Mr. Kella abstained from the vote.  

STUDY SESSION:  
M-5-06:  PROPOSED BOUNDARY AGREEMENT BETWEEN THE CITY OF JOLIET AND THE VILLAGE OF NEW LENOX. 

M-6-06:  PROPOSED BOUNDARY AGREEMENT BETWEEN THE CITY OF JOLIET AND THE VILLAGE OF MANHATTAN.
Mr. Haller gave the planning staff report for information purposes only, therefore no action was required.
M-7-06:  ADDITIONAL HOUSE PLAN IN SILVER LEAF SUBDIVISION.

Mr. Haller gave the planning staff report.
Lennar Communities of Chicago, LLC, appeared on behalf of the petition.

No one appeared in opposition to the petition. 
Mr. Strong moved that the Plan Commission approve the Study Session for Additional House Plan in Silver Leaf Subdivision.  Mr. Kella seconded the motion, which passed with six aye votes.  Voting aye were:  Galli, Grasty, Kella, Strong, Walden and Pasteris.

OTHER BUSINESS:    

MINUTES:

Mr. Grasty moved that the minutes of the September 21, 2006 Plan Commission meeting be approved.  Mr. Galli seconded the motion, which passed with six aye votes.  Voting aye were:  Grasty, Kella, Strong, Walden, Galli and Pasteris.
ADJOURNMENT:  

Mr. Kella moved that the meeting be adjourned, which passed with a voice vote of aye.

Recorded on tape:  kas

